
15 January 2021 

Dear Parents, Carers and Students 

I do hope you are all well and staying safe at this very challenging Ɵme for our country.  

We will conƟnue to send out our newsleƩer every week as we normally do and would encourage you all to send in 

photographs and arƟcles to share with our community, a way of celebraƟng the achievements of the BFS family. 

Please note that Mr East is our Designated Safeguarding Lead.  Our safeguarding team also includes 

Deputy Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Jenkins, and our newly appointed Safeguarding and Mental Health 

Manager, Mrs Townsend, and Medical and Mental Health Officer, Mrs Foster.  Students and parents 

can contact the team directly via the email tellsomeone@bristolfreeschool.org.uk if they have any 

concerns or need any advice. We are yet again all facing difficult and challenging Ɵmes.  

I am incredibly proud of all my staff; yet again their professionalism, resilience and commitment is inspiring.  Everyone is 

working Ɵrelessly to provide the best educaƟonal experience we can for your children.  I would like to thank you all for your 

feedback and you will see that we have taken it into account with adjustments as we move forward. 

In parƟcular, following feedback about our staggered lunchƟmes, we have changed the Ɵmings this week.  Period 4 has 

changed to become one conƟnuous 50 minute lesson with a longer lunch break.  We have managed to combine Y7, Y8 and Y9 

lunch Ɵmings to be the same from 11.40am to 12.30pm. Y10 to Y13 will have the same lunch Ɵme of 12.35pm to 1.20pm.  As a 

school we sƟll need to stagger year groups’ lunchƟmes to enable social distancing at social Ɵmes whilst some students aƩend 

the keyworker/vulnerable provision in school.  I hope this will support home schooling and give students a break from screen 

Ɵme in the middle of school day.  

During this period of remote learning we will be seƫng students homework to complete as we would normally do if they were 

in school. The students have demonstrated Ɵme and again that they are amazing young people and I am incredibly proud of all 

of them; I know they will embrace every opportunity offered to them.  Please support us in supporƟng your child’s educaƟon 

by ensuring they are engaging with their remote learning and if you have any concerns do contact your child’s tutor.  The 

current situaƟon we find ourselves in is unprecedented and I would like to assure you that every decision we make as a school 

will always be made in the best interests of students.  

I must apologise for the inconvenience caused by the postponement of the Year 11 subject yesterday . We have been in 

contact with the company and many schools experienced the same technological difficulƟes.  We plan to reschedule this 

criƟcal parents evening for Thursday 28 January and will be contact with you regarding appointment Ɵmes.  Thank you for your 

understanding. Let us take each day as it comes, embrace what opportuniƟes we can and take care of each other.  

Best wishes  

Mrs S King 

Key Dates 

Monday 18 January  Year 12 Exams Week  

Thursday 21 January  Year 13 Subject Evening  

Thursday 4 February  Year 9 Options Evening  

Monday 8 February  
Provisional Year 9 Option Taster 
Day  
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The next deadline for applicaƟons to 
the Sixth Form Bursary Fund 2020‐21 is Friday 12 February 
2021.   
The Sixth Form Bursary Fund is designed to help and 
support any student who faces financial barriers to 
parƟcipaƟon in educaƟon and training. Further guidance, 
eligibility criteria and applicaƟon form can be found 
on the Sixth Form website at  
hƩps://www.bfs6thform.org.uk/bursary.php 

Newsletter 



 

 

15 January 2021 

Page 2 

 



 

To our amazing school community, we need your help.  
 
Please help us to end the digital divide at Bristol Free School.   The impact of 
limited access to technology at home has been widely documented                
naƟonally and we know that it is affecƟng families within our own school                        
community.   
 
Can you help us to support all our families?  

 
 

We know that school closures are necessary to prevent the spread of the 
COVID‐19 pandemic, but there is no doubt that lockdown is impacƟng all of our students’ learning and           
parƟcularly those who have limited or no access to a computer/laptop at home.   Lack of access to                 
appropriate technology and Wifi is proving an insuperable barrier to online learning for many of our young 
people. We want to be able to maximise access to online educaƟon, wellbeing and mental health support 
across our  community. 
  
BFS is an ambiƟous school for all our community. We are fully commiƩed to all of 
our young people and conƟnue to do everything we can to support them through 
this difficult Ɵme. Providing our families with digital devices and        internet data 
will make a huge difference to every child’s educaƟon and help minimise the im‐
pact of the digital divide. We know that currently there are some families whose 
children simply cannot access the full curriculum  because of limited technology at 
home.  We have already given out 50 + laptops but this is nowhere near enough for 
a school of over 1100 students. Please help us, to help our community further. 
 
 

Do you have a laptop at home that you no longer use ?  
If so please do contact us  admin@bristolfreeschool.org.uk to arrange drop off at school.  We will happily  
receive them as donaƟons and our fantasƟc IT department will prepare them for distribuƟon to our families 
in need.  We are in need of laptops no more than 7 years old with a fully funcƟonal keyboard, no cracks on 
the screen and a power supply/charger.  Our dedicated IT staff will happily build the laptops ready for our 
students to use, so all you need to do is wipe your data and drop it off at school.  We will do the rest to make 
sure it gets to our families in need. 
 
  
If you work for a company that refreshes its IT/technology every few years and is looking for a way of offload‐
ing their replaced laptops, please put them in touch with us via admin@bristolfreeschool.org.uk 
 
  
AlternaƟvely if you would like to make a donaƟon to help us raise money to buy 
more IT equipment to help our families with remote schooling, we would be 
very grateful. We will use any money raised to buy more laptops as we want no 
one to be leŌ behind by digital poverty. Thank you 

 
 
 

Virginmoneygiving.com/fund/BFSEndTheDigitalDivide  
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What is happening at the moment? I must admit, it feels as though the world’s in disarray with no‐

body quite sure how to tell apart truth from rumour.  

As many of you may already know from the headlines, we are expecƟng a vaccinaƟon for those at 

high‐risk to be distributed by mid‐February, meanwhile we must all remain in our third naƟonal lock‐

down in order to acƟon Boris’s slogan ‘stay home to save lives’. It’s true, COVID dominates the head‐

lines and most day‐to‐day conversaƟons, but its important to break away from it every once in a 

while. It can become very overwhelming once you get stuck in a hole, reading about the myths sur‐

rounding the new vaccinaƟons, new rumoured symptoms to the different strains, and especially 

what may or may not happen with our  examinaƟons.  

So I challenge you to take the Ɵme to separate yourself from the negaƟvity in the news and to try 

focus on something more posiƟve, such as the marine sanctuary discovered in Africa: an “area that 

could become an incredibly important sanctuary where marine species big and small will flock to find 

refuge from climate change,” said coral scienƟst, Dr Tim McClanahan, of the Wild‐

life ConservaƟon Society.  

 

There’s no denying it: 2020 was filled with disaster and a diverse range of difficulƟes.  From the  

pandemic to the backwards views of some poliƟcians, leading to protests all across the world.       

Hopefully, this year we will make a step forward to beƩer and brighter places, without the shackles 

of lockdown.  

2021 has already been filled with hope, as the vaccine spreads further across the world in an             

advance against the virus; many believe this is the year that will right all of 2020’s wrongs.  

In 2021, there are dozens of upcoming events to look forward to, such as the Tokyo Olympics, the 

UEFA Euro championships, travelling more, and just being able to leave the house without that fear 

in the back of your mind about catching the virus. Whilst many of these events are worldwide, there 

are various exciƟng upcoming events right here in Bristol too: this year marks the 50th anniversary 

of the Bristol Harbour FesƟval, the legends fesƟval will (hopefully) take place in August, along with 

many other fesƟvals and concerts. Along with these, the Sixth Form Summer Ball is due to go ahead, 

and many students will be starƟng university or leaving to start other new 

acƟviƟes or apprenƟceships. However, despite all these vibrant events on 

the horizon, it can sƟll be tough at the moment with online learning and a 

new lockdown. However it is important to look forward to this flowering 

horizon, and know that contrary to how it may feel, you are not alone.  

2021: the year we bounced back. 
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Studying from the four walls of your bedroom, dining room, or parent’s study can be extremely hard to get to grips 

with; especially at a Ɵme that remains so unpredictable and oŌen polarising. It can be hard to find the moƟvaƟon to 

join that Teams session, work alone or do that extra bit of reading to push your grades when the value of those grades 

oŌen seem so far away.  

I’m not wriƟng to reinforce the doom and gloom that can be seen in the empty streets, the news, or even in your         

wavering mental health. Instead, I wanted to bring a liƩle bit of guidance ‐ having now experienced two long sƟnts of 

remote learning across my Sixth Form life ‐ to help you conƟnue to find the moƟvaƟon to climb out of bed, pop the 

keƩle on and smash those online lessons.  

1.    HydraƟon = Happiness  

Although it might seem like a fuƟle Ɵp, what has really helped me to stay engaged is feeling as though I am 

remaining healthy. To help this, I have a glass of water beside me every lesson or study Ɵme, or coffee if I have 

fallen vicƟm to a late night, to ensure that my brain remains energised for the day.  

2.    Get Dressed!!!  

Again, this may seem silly given that you can write a sentence just as well in pyjamas or a suit, but it has cer‐

tainly helped me to achieve a sense of producƟvity. Once I am dressed, I am ready to sit down, as I would in 

school, and get on with my day, limiƟng the feeling that I am two feet from my bed… 

3.    Be realisƟcally organised  

OrganisaƟon is key in any avenue of life, but right now I would strongly encourage siƫng 

down and planning your day (including meals) to ensure that you can remain moƟvated.     

However, as aforemenƟoned, this is not easy to do, so I urge you to also be realisƟc about how 

you feel that day ‐ whether you need to exercise for clarity, take more breaks as things prove just that liƩle bit 

more difficult or factor in more chores and family situaƟons. Stay on top of things, but      

taking breaks is vital.  
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To all parents and carers, we wanted to say thank you for supporƟng our students with re‐

mote learning whilst managing a full Ɵme job and other commitments. It’s a really challenging 

Ɵme and we appreciate your cooperaƟon through it! If you have any queries please email  ad‐

min@bristolfreeschool.org.uk. Our IT department have enjoyed   supporƟng you through this 

transiƟon with all the issues you have faced.  Please see their comments below!  

It’s been really rewarding helping all parents through 

this change. It’s extremely important that we are 

available to support you through this process,        

however long it takes! I understand that this is a      

really difficult Ɵme for all parents and students so 

the IT support is crucial to make sure our students 

have access to the excellent teaching.  

I'm enjoying the challenges        

being put to me during the new lockdown, from     

supporƟng parents over the phone to guide them 

through issues they may be facing, to meeƟng  

parents and students and providing them laptops 

to make sure they can maximise their learning and 

I would like to ensure that no one is going into this 

lockdown with their educaƟon at a disadvantage 

to other students. 
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Ms Kinnersley, Head of Art 

Year 7, Art 

have been given a wonderful task and that has been to illustrate their 

favourite song in the style of their choice,  they can use words or just 

images, drawn or painted.   

Here are some wonderful examples – Well Done Pantea, Freddie and  

Philippa, Milly, Joe and Ame‐
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Year 9, Art  

have been creaƟng portraits of people who inspire them most.  This could be celebs, sports‐stars or fami‐

ly and friends.  Here are some lovely examples from our BFS arƟsts. 
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Year 8, Art 

have been set the challenge of creaƟng a bug using found objects. They can use craŌ 

materials or objects that would be recycled.  We are looking forward to seeing these        

creatures…. Here are some that have just been coming in. 

Year 10, Art  

are doing a Photography project this term and 

exploring the beauty of our natural world.  

They have been looking at textures to start 

with and learning some new skills using ediƟng 

devices.  Great work coming through. 



 

Mrs Wynne –Jones, Head of PE   
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Y10, 11 and 13 have been working extremely hard in their live lessons on their coursework for their GCSE, BTEC, Cambridge Na‐

Ɵonal and A Level PE courses. 

They have been taking on board whole class feedback and asking excellent quesƟons to improve their work.  

Y12 have been preparing for their upcoming mocks with interacƟve revision acƟviƟes.  

Engagement and aƩendance for our live lessons has been fantasƟc so far. Keep it up! 

Y7‐11 core PE have started compleƟng their workout diaries – we have had some lovely emails from students enjoying parƟcular 

sessions. Keep up the excellent work! Please conƟnue to let us know how your sessions are going.  

Remember to keep an eye out for Mrs Ballard’s challenge of the week in the newsleƩer! Also – follow us on our new Instagram 

page (@teampebfs) for lots of workout ideas, challenges and well‐being Ɵps. Mr Whiƞield has been posƟng about mental well‐

being this week following the NHS: '5 steps to mental wellbeing'. 

Zero Transfer (when the learning 

of one skill has no impact on the 

learning of another) – e.g. swim‐

ming arm acƟon and foot place‐

ment in rock climbing 

Popular RecreaƟon (the sport and 

pasƟmes of people in pre‐

industrial Britain) – limited 

transport and communicaƟon have 

been illustrated here. 

Operant CondiƟoning (the use of reinforcement to ensure 

that correct responses are repeated) – this image is based on 

the ‘Skinner box’ – where Skinner (1948) observed rats in a 

cage as they learned to hit a mechanism for a reward. 

Ringlemann effect (When 

group performance decreas‐

es with group size – e.g. tug 

of war – easy to not work as 

hard when you know you 

have a big team working with 

you) 

Y13 had a break from coursework to do some revision through a 

game of PicƟonary. How do you think they did? 



 
Mrs Sherman,  Head of Computer Science 

Y11 and Y13 are showing such resilience and adaptability 

in the face of uncertainty and challenging situaƟons. 

Online lessons have shown that students understand the 

importance of conƟnuing with a posiƟve approach to 

learning, working hard and making the effort to engage 

with lessons by asking quesƟons and communicaƟng 

with their teachers.  

 

KS4 and KS5 students in Computer Science, DT and Food 

PreparaƟon and NutriƟon have conƟnued to focus on 

the pracƟcal elements of their courses as well as having 

the opportunity to engage in interacƟve lessons to mas‐

ter the theory content.  

 

KS3 Computer Science lessons have been taking a variety 

of approaches and we are pleased that we are able to 

engage with pracƟcal programming acƟviƟes as well as 

design and theory. It has been lovely to see some of the 

KS3 DT work being submiƩed as students complete a 

design life cycle over a two‐week rotaƟon.  

Page 12 

15 January 2021 



Page 13 

15 January 2021 



Page 14 



Page 15 

15 January 2021 



 

 

The Language Ambassadors have been fortunate to sƟll be able 

to meet and discuss ideas remotely. We held our second               

language Ambassador meeƟng via MicrosoŌ Teams on          

Wednesday 13th January aŌer school. This was an opportunity 

for Miss Rowden to set the Language Ambassadors some remote 

tasks for Term 3 and an opportunity for students to share        

resources and ideas for how to keep their language skills up 

whilst we are not in school at present.  

Language Ambassadors will embark on some exciƟng tasks this 

term! They will be carrying out some research projects into areas 

of their choice, learning some new phrases and how to count to 

ten in a new language and there will also be a Language            

Ambassadors Duolingo compeƟƟon to see who can score the 

highest ‘XP’ on a weekly basis. A big ‘thank you!’ to Amber (Year 

7) and Keziah (Year 10) who have offered to monitor and log the           

Duolingo leader board to help Miss Rowden 

Miss Rowden is greatly looking forward to seeing what the       

Language Ambassadors manage to achieve this term!  

As a way of checking that they can upload 

files to Teams, I asked them to take a photo 

out of the window of the room they are 

working in. It’s surprising how different the 

views are. What has struck me is the      

resilience of so many students, especially 

the youngest. It is such a steep learning 

curve for everyone, but they have            

embraced the challenge with good humour 

and paƟence. Running virtual lessons is 

geƫng a liƩle easier every day, and, when 

we are isolated at home, being able to         

interact in real Ɵme with students is        

making all the difference. 

Mr Ellis, Science Teacher  
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A huge thank you to all who aƩended the first ever online AGM for FoBFS. The          

technology worked well and it was great to see and speak with members of the 

School community. 

This year, the school provided an update on their plans 

and we reviewed our acƟviƟes over the 2019/20         

period. Our finances are in a healthy posiƟon, despite 

being unable to run our usual events due to COVID‐19. 

The events we were able to run seem a long Ɵme ago 

now, but included a Y7 BBQ, quiz night and our support 

of the School Christmas Extravaganza with                   

refreshments and snacks, and with your generosity 

these raised a total of £2000 for the school. 

FoBFS uses its money to provide addiƟonal resources 

and treats that cannot be funded from the school  

budget. Last year, we funded the vouchers for the       

annual student awards and more recently the         

Christmas tree in the Dining hall and items for the 

School Wellbeing room (bean bags, sofa throws, fridge, and Bluetooth speaker). We also have funding set 

aside for the construcƟon of the “Tumps” social area. 

Help raise funds simply by doing your everyday online shopping with over 4,000 big name retailers like 

Amazon, Argos, John Lewis, ASOS, Booking.com, eBay, Boden, and M&S. Every Ɵme you shop, we receive a 

small donaƟon to say ‘thank you’ and it’s completely free too! 

We support two fundraising plaƞorms, hƩps://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fobfs and hƩps://
smile.amazon.co.uk, and the sign up process is really easy. 
 
FoBFS wish you and your families well, please keep safe and we look forward to seeing you at one of our 

events someƟme soon! 
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